
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
  

 

Mereworth Community Primary School 

NEWSLETTER 
Issue 7, Monday 2nd March 2020 

  
Issue 4 19th January 2015015 

Dear Parents,  

We are really looking forward to all the planned events 

and activities this term. Thank you all for your feedback 

regarding the Celebration of Learning and our Stay & 

Learn Reading lessons that so many of you attended. 

Your feedback and comments are very much appreciated. 

 

We look forward to seeing you all at our Parent 

Consultation Meetings next week. Please arrive 15 

minutes before your appointment time so that you can 

view your child’s workbooks. This Friday you will receive 

information about your child’s current attainment against 

their year group expectation and targets for this term; we 

hope that you will find it useful having this information in 

advance of your meeting.  

 

Wednesday 4th March at 9.00am: EYFS & Year 1 Maths 

workshop for parents. Please come and join us. 

 

We will be celebrating World Book Day this Friday 6th 

March. Children can come to school on this day dressed 

as their favourite Roald Dahl book character and there 

will also be a special lunch menu.  

 

Our Book Fair will be in school from Friday 13th - Thursday 

19th March. It will be open after school, outside the office 

so do come along and have a browse. A percentage of all 

proceeds comes back to the school. 

 

On Thursday 26th March we will be celebrating all the 

wonderful musical talents in our school with our annual 

Spring Term Concerts. The KS1 Concert (Year R, Year 1 

and Year 2) is at 1.30pm and the KS2 Concert (Year 3, 

Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6) is at 5.30pm.  

 

Finally, at the end of Term 4 we are holding our annual 

Egg Decorating and Egg Rolling events. 

Mereworth Egg Decorating Competition: 

This year’s theme is Reading & Book Character Eggs. 

Children can bring their decorated eggs into school first 

thing in the morning on Monday 30th March for judging. 

Prizes will be awarded on the last day of term. 

 

 
 

  
 

 
 
  

 

Tuesday 31st March will be a non-uniform day in 

exchange for donations of chocolate and 

confectionery egg for FOMS’ chocolate tombola. 

 

The famous Mereworth Egg Rolling Competition will 

take place on the last day of term (Wednesday 1st 

April) at 2.00pm for Infants and 2.30pm for Juniors. 

Each child can bring in an egg for the competition 

(different from their decorated egg). All parents are 

invited to come and watch. FOMS will be running a 

chocolate tombola during the event, as part of the 

festivities. 

 

Please see the attached diary dates. Additional 

information will be provided for all events listed. 

 

Our school value for March is Perseverance: 

During this month we will discuss the importance of 

trying your best, even when we find things difficult, 

and never giving up! This value is part of our ongoing 

focus on ‘growth mindset’ and how important it is to 

have a positive attitude towards learning and 

challenge. We will explore this through a wide range 

of examples and situations linked to everyday life 

and learning. We have introduced GROWTH 

MINDSET AWARDS as part of our weekly celebration 

assembly and it is lovely to see that so many of our 

children are displaying positive learning behaviours 

and attitudes. Please also discuss this value with your 

child at home and share examples from your own 

experiences. Perseverance is also one of our HIGH 5 

school values:   

 
 



 

                                                                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Important information:  
Novel Coronavirus and COVID-19    

Today, the Department for Education has launched a new helpline to 

answer questions about COVID-19 related to education. Staff, parents 

and young people can contact the helpline as follows: 

Phone: 0800 046 8687 

Email: DfE.coronavirushelpline@education.gov.uk 

Opening hours: 8am to 6pm (Monday to Friday). 

Regular handwashing and good respiratory hygiene (coughing or 

sneezing into tissues and throwing them away) are currently the most 

important ways we can tackle COVID-19. Public Health England have 

confirmed that no school should close in response to a suspected (or 

confirmed) COVID-19 case unless directed to do so by them. 

We receive regular updates from Public Health England. As and when 

they issue updated advice, we will communicate this to all members of 

our school community. For more information and general advice on 

Coronavirus and COVID-19, please visit: 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/coronavirus-covid-19-information-for-

the-public                                      

End of the school day  

Children are not allowed to ride their scooters on school premises. 

Please can we ask that you leave the school grounds by 3.30pm. Thank 

you. 

Appointments during school time 

Please provide the school office with medical proof for all 

appointments during school time. 

Children leaving school early 

We will only grant permission for children to leave school before the 

end of the school day in exceptional circumstances and with approval 

from the Head Teacher. Parents should put any request in writing in 

advance and need to wait for approval. 

Stationery shop  

Please can we encourage children to bring in their own handwriting 

pens and pencils. Alternatively you will be able to buy handwriting 

pens from the school office for 50p. 

TERM 6 information:                                                                                           

We will be holding a Careers Aspiration Day on Friday 12th June. 

Please see our poster attached. We are looking for volunteers to come 

into school to share information with our children about their 

job/career and the skills that are needed to do this role. We are 

hoping to inspire our children and help them to understand the 

important link between the subjects they learn and the skills that they 

will need for the future. In school we are learning about multiple 

intelligences and how we can be stronger and more confident in some 

areas than others. We want our children to see the important link 

these different intelligences have to the jobs that they hear about. If 

you are interested in coming into school and helping us on this day, 

please inform the school office.  

Miss Lavelle – Head Teacher 

 

FOMS 

FOMS 2020 

A BIG thank you to FOMS for 

organising the children’s disco last 

Friday.  

The event raised approximately £350                                      

Term 4 

Mother’s Day gifts: Friday 13th and 

Friday 20th March 1.00-3.00pm. 

Children will spend time with FOMS 

making their gift. 

Tuesday 31st March 2020                            

On Tuesday 31st March we will have 

FOMS NON UNIFORM DAY to provide 

confectionary egg donations and 

chocolate for the tombola on 

Wednesday 1st April. Please can we 

all support FOMS and the school by 

bringing in eggs and chocolate.  

EGG ROLLING COMPETITION        

Wednesday 1st April 2020              

2.00pm Infants and 2.30pm Juniors                           

 

Thank you all for supporting 

FOMS and our school  
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